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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

On the ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT (EIA) REPORT of the proposed Parañaque Spillway 
Project of Department of Public Works and Highways located in Cities of Muntinlupa, Parañaque, and Las Piñas 
in Metro Manila, and City of Bacoor, Province of Cavite. 

 
Notice is hereby given to all parties who wish to give their opinion regarding the implementation of the proposed 
Parañaque Spillway Project to attend Public Hearing that is scheduled as follows: 
 

 
This Public Hearing is being conducted in connection with the Department of Public Works and Highways’ 
application for Environmental Compliance Certificate (ECC). The Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) of the 
aforementioned project is being reviewed by the Environmental Management Bureau (EMB) of the Department of 
Environment and Natural Resources (DENR). 

 

The following is the project information: 

Proponent Department of Public Works and Highways 

Project Name Parañaque Spillway Project 

Project Location Cities of Muntinlupa, Parañaque, and Las Piñas in Metro Manila, and City of Bacoor, Province 

of Cavite. 

Components Intake Facility (Inlet) 

Drainage Facility (Outlet) 

Spillway (Underground Tunnel Type) 

Rationale The main objective of the Parañaque Spillway is to reduce the flood damage within the 

lakeshore area by providing another outlet in Laguna Lake and helping Napindan channel in 

lowering the water level in the lake during heavy rain. 

Project Capacity 9.7 kilometers underground spillway 

Area 9.7198 hectares 

 

All interested parties who wish to attend or participate in this Public Hearing should preferably confirm their 

attendance/ participation and may give their opinion(s) in a concise position paper submitted to the 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT AND MANAGEMENT DIVISION (EIAMD) of this Office 

through email or eia@emb.gov.ph, three (3) days before the Public Hearing schedule. Those who will not be able to 

register or submit written positions may be given the opportunity to share their issues on the day of the hearing itself.  

 

The project’s EIS and Executive Summary for the Public are downloadable at our website: www.eia.emb.gov.ph 

(kindly access the Notice of Public Hearing/Consultation link found in our website) while copies will be available in 

the following offices: 

 

EMB National Capital Region 

National Ecology Center, East Avenue, Quezon City 

Tel No. (02) 8931-1331 

 

EMB Region IV-A 

6/F Unit E,DENR By the Bay Building; 1515, Roxas 

Blvd, Ermita, Manila 

Tel. No. (02) 8536-9784 

CPDO – Las Piñas City 

City Hall, Las Piñas City 

 

For more details, please contact the EIAM Division at this Office at telephone numbers (02) 8539 4378 local 116, 

165, or 166 and look for the project case handler Engr. Jose Paolo H. Aragoncillo or at this email: 

jose_aragoncillo@emb.gov.ph  

 

 

Date Time Venue 

11 July 2023 

9:00 AM 
(Registration will start at 08:30 AM) 

Bernardo College Covered Court, Brgy. 
Pulang Lupa Uno, Las Piñas City 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources 

ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT BUREAU 
DENR Compound, Visayas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City 1116 
Tel.Nos. (632) 8539 4378 
Website: www.emb.gov.ph Email: recordsco@emb.gov.ph 
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